
7 April 2014
Greater London Authority

City Hall

The Queen's Walk

London SE1 2AA

FAO: Preety Ramkissoon

RE IKEA proposal at the Sainsbury and Former Comet Stores, 55 &57 Bugsby Way, Greenwich SE10 Stage II referral 13/3285/0

I am writing to object to the proposed development, which seemed to be waived through the council planning board meeting last month despite a large number of objections made by residents.  Greenwich Council have a strong track record in granting planning permission with little regard to a clear and sustainable overall strategy. 

My main objection relates to traffic generation. Trafalgar Road is the transit under the river through the Blackwall Tunnel.  The O2 venue and North Greenwich underground Station are nearby and at the centre of this proposal.  Roads and public transport are already under great pressure Greenwich has an ambitious building programme for homes which is already stretching our infrastructure.  Should IKEA arrive the gridlock will be complete. 

Public transport to North Greenwich tube is by bus and not a good way to start the day as the road is jammed from 6am until 9:30am.  Boarding a train at the nearest overground( Maze Hill) uncertain at some times of the day and impossible in peak hours due to overcrowding.  This is unlikely to be improved when the cruise terminal is built.  To date none of the developers can tell us exactly how passenger transport from the cruise ships to central London or Kent will be managed.  We can be sure that  competion for road space or seats on public transport will be fierce only exacerbated in the very near future by closure of London bridge for redevelopment.

Many residents that I have spoken to like the idea of a superstore but this location is not the right one. How shoppers will get their flat pack furniture home is a mystery, the site is not connected to either the tube or river transport.  Shared parking  plans for the site is ambitious at best if not disingenuous.  I assume that we will lose the nature park?

Locals are aware that change must happen but are weary of the cavalier attitude of local government who are squandering the riverside bit by bit through lack of  a coherent vision. The unimaginative building the ability to move through the borough and with few community benefits.  I am dumbfounded by the decisions of the planning board who seem to lack critical evaluation and commercial nous. The Section 106 agreements pay for the things that our council tax is  designed for but where are the football pitches and recreational spaces needed for a harmonious and healthy community? 

What a shame that this fabulous opportunity to develop land, generate new jobs and inward investment has been squandered by an incompetent and unimaginative council, who seem to have no ability to leverage our assets of maritime heritage, the Olympics and the river. 

Please look closely of the development plans for IKEA and then in the context of the enormous borough wide development that is underway.  Surely we can do better than this

Sincerely yours,


